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BOARD MEETING & TREASURER’S REPORT.  Due to ongoing Coronavirus restrictions, no GHA meeting 
was held in April.  The next board meeting has been rescheduled for Tuesday, June 23rd via video 
conferencing (further instructions below).  As of March 31st, 2020, we have $3,184.75 in the bank, compared to 
$2,934.93 for March 31st, 2019. 
 
JULY ICE CREAM SOCIAL AND BOARD MEETING.  Our original plan was to have the ice cream social and 
the GHA board meeting on Sunday, July 19th in the park.  Due to current restrictions, we’ve decided to have 
the board meeting via video conferencing on Tuesday, June 23rd at 7:00 PM.  Below you will find detailed 
instructions on how to join the meeting.  The ice cream social will be held on Sunday July 19th following current 
North Carolina “Safer at Home” restrictions.  More details on that are also below.  We care about the safety 
and health of all of our neighbors and are taking steps to ensure all Grimesdale Homes Association activities 
are as safe as possible during this pandemic. 
 
JUNE 23RD BOARD MEETING.  The board meeting will be held via Zoom video conferencing.  If you have a 
computer with speaker and webcam, you can join via the link below (this link will also be on our Grimesdale 
Facebook page as well as sent out via email to all residents).   
 
Topic: GHA Meeting 
Time: Jun 23, 2020 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/5789067399?pwd=UVNLMVNLK1lac2xjVzdOaEJFa2Nwdz09 
Meeting ID: 578 906 7399 
Password: 368 
 
If you have a cell phone, you can also access this link via your phone just as you would a computer. 

                                            
JULY ICE CREAM SOCIAL.  Our ice cream social will be held on Sunday, July 19th beginning at 2:00 PM.  At 
this time, we will be following Phase 2 “Safer at Home” restrictions.  Only 25 participants at any one time can 
be at the park for the event, and non-family groups should stay at least 6 feet apart.  Please stay up to date on 
the current phase restrictions, as these could change prior to that date (and we will be following whatever 
guidelines are in place at that time).  Please note that this attendance is at your own risk.  Please use your 
judgement on whether this is an appropriate activity for you or your family.  While we love to see our fellow 
Grimesdalians, we also want everyone to be healthy and safe!  Special thanks to Bill Erickson for being the 
”host” of this event.    
 
RECENT Q&A.  The board answered questions from residents that may interest others.  CHICKENS – per the 
county ordinances, chickens are allowed.  But please be kind to your neighbor and resist that rooster – they 



can be very loud (especially early in the morning).  Stick with the chicks!  YARD SALE – all Grimesdale Homes 
Association sponsored yard sales are canceled due to the current restrictions until further notice.  BURNING – 
burn barrels are illegal in Henderson County.  All burning of yard wastes requires a permit from the county 
which can be obtained on their website.  Failure to do so can result in fines.  BEARS – we’ve had a few bear 
sightings in the neighborhood.  Be sure to keep trash in an enclosed area until ready for pickup or delivery to 
the waste station, and when bears are active in the area, take in birdfeeders.  Let’s keep our bears wild. 
 
SPEEDING ON OUR STREETS.  We once again have to address the speeding on our neighborhood streets.  
There are small children, families and elderly residents who all regularly walk the neighborhood for exercise 
and as a great stress reliever.  Some of our streets have hidden curves and blind hills, making it dangerous if 
cars are speeding by.  PLEASE SLOW DOWN!  You could save a life – no one wants to hurt another person 
due to speeding.  Also, if you’re walking, please follow pedestrian safety guidelines. 
 

• Whenever possible, walk on the sidewalk; if no sidewalk is available, walk facing traffic 
• Cross streets at crosswalks; If no crosswalk is available and your view is blocked, move to a place where you can see oncoming traffic 
• Look left, right and left again before crossing the street, making eye contact with drivers of oncoming vehicles to make sure they see you 
• Stay alert – avoid cell phone use and wearing earbuds  
• Wear bright and/or reflective clothing, and use a flashlight at night 
• Watch for cars entering or exiting driveways or backing up in parking lots 
• Children younger than 10 should cross the street with an adult 

 
 

GRIMESDALE TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
 

GRIMESDALE HOMES ASSOCIATION, INC. 
Treasurer’s Report for Quarter Ending March 31, 2020 

 

 Bank Balance as of December 31, 2019 $2,509.75 
  

 RECEIPTS 
 Dues Collected (January through March) 880.00 
    

 EXPENDITURES 
 Erie Insurance 205.00 
  

 Bank Balance as of March 31, 2020 $3,184.75 
 
THANKS to the following residents for supporting your GHA by paying your dues FOR THIS YEAR (2020)  
 

Apple Creek Lane Jones, Larry and Tanya; McMillen, Joanne; Miller, Barbara  
Brookside Camp Road   
Cardinal Lane Bailey, Marshal E.; Hensley, Gloria and Rick; Nolasco, Ernesto; Snyder, Reese and Betty; Turner, Ron and Ruth 
Charlyne Drive Collier, Dan, Lois and Virginia; Freeman, Edward and Linda; Hart, Dave and McNeilly, Wade 
Cherrywood Lane Diaz, Alfredo 
Cheryl Drive Evans, Eul and Doris; Kish, Robert and Constance; Kit, Choeun; Robertson, Anita G.; Stevenson, Rich and Lemon, 

Cindy 
Crabapple Circle  
Crabapple Hill Lane Siebel, Lance and Parker, Charles 
Florida Drive C & M Graham; T & J Neilson, Sauer, Jeffrey and Brenda; Stapleton, Natalie and Christopher 
Magnolia Drive Bridgers, J; Erickson, Bill and VandenDolder, Evelyn;  Nicholson, Jerry and Becky; Norton, Ed and Judith; Rinehart, 

Laura and Michael; Suleimansade, Ottilie;  Whitaker, Max and Debbie; White, John 
Mason View Lane  
N. Mason Way Chandler, Ben and Debbie; Mason, Chuck and Joyce;  
Napier Drive Johnson, Richard and Grace; Kline, Michael and Marianee; O'Connell, Jonita;  Plack, Carol; Powell, Cindy 
Primrose Drive Bondar, Leonid and Lana;  Maclellan, Steve; Van Matre, Janet 
Starlight Lane  Hass, Randy and Theresa;  Orr, Polly and Mike, Sullivan, Tom and Kim; White, Marion and Bill 
Wesley Way Burkle, Alec; Dubis, John and Patricia; Goldman, Robert; Harris, Lou and Linda Lou; Hill, James R; Laney, Robert; 

Matoian, J. Climer and Lauren; Piper, Joe and Darlene; Pugliese, Margo and Michael 
 

 
Cut here  "........…………...….…………………………………………………………………………………………... 
 

To pay your dues for 2020, please make your check in the amount of $20, payable to the Grimesdale Homes 
Association. Mail it along with this completed form to Bill Erickson, GHA Treasurer, 3116 Magnolia Dr., 
Hendersonville, NC 28792. 
 

Name ___________________________________   Address _______________________________________ 
Phone ___________________________________   E-Mail ________________________________________ 
 
DIRECTORY INFORMATION – Check here if you do NOT want to be included in the Directory  


